
Gasb 96 Implementation Guide

Gasb 96 Implementation Guide is a crucial resource for governmental entities
navigating the complexities of accounting for subscription-based information
technology arrangements (SBITAs). The Governmental Accounting Standards Board
(GASB) introduced Statement No. 96 to provide a comprehensive framework for
recognizing, measuring, and reporting these types of arrangements. This
article will delve into the key aspects of the GASB 96 Implementation Guide,
including its purpose, key provisions, implementation strategies, and the
impact on financial reporting.

Understanding GASB 96

GASB 96 was established to address the growing prevalence of subscription-
based services among government entities, such as cloud computing and
software-as-a-service (SaaS) solutions. Prior to GASB 96, there was a lack of
clear guidance on how to account for these arrangements, leading to
inconsistencies in financial reporting.

The Purpose of GASB 96

The main objectives of GASB 96 are to:

- Standardize Reporting: Provide a uniform approach for governments to
account for SBITAs.
- Enhance Transparency: Improve the clarity and comparability of financial
statements.
- Address Evolving Technology: Acknowledge the shift towards digital services
in the public sector.



Key Provisions of GASB 96

The GASB 96 Implementation Guide outlines several key provisions that
governmental entities must adhere to when accounting for SBITAs.
Understanding these provisions is essential for compliance and accurate
financial reporting.

Definition of a Subscription-Based IT Arrangement

Under GASB 96, a subscription-based IT arrangement is defined as a contract
that conveys control of the right to use another party’s IT software, alone
or in combination with tangible capital assets, for a specified period in an
exchange or exchange-like transaction.

Recognition and Measurement

- Initial Measurement: Governments must recognize a subscription liability at
the commencement of an arrangement. The liability is measured at the present
value of the subscription payments expected to be made during the
subscription term.

- Subscription Asset: A corresponding subscription asset is recognized,
representing the government’s right to use the underlying IT software. This
asset is initially measured at the same amount as the subscription liability,
adjusted for any prepaid or accrued payments.

Subscription Payments

The implementation guide provides detailed guidance on how to account for
subscription payments, which can include:

- Fixed payments
- Variable payments based on usage
- Non-monetary consideration

Governments must evaluate the terms of their contracts to determine how these
payments will impact the measurement of the subscription liability and asset.

Implementing GASB 96

The implementation of GASB 96 requires careful planning and execution.
Governmental entities should take the following steps to ensure compliance



and effective integration into their accounting practices.

Step-by-Step Implementation Process

1. Assess Existing Contracts: Review all current and future IT arrangements
to determine which contracts qualify as SBITAs under GASB 96.

2. Determine the Subscription Payments: Identify all payments associated with
each SBITA, including fixed, variable, and non-monetary payments.

3. Establish a Measurement Method: Calculate the present value of
subscription payments to determine the subscription liability and the
corresponding asset.

4. Develop Reporting Procedures: Create processes for the ongoing recognition
and reporting of SBITAs in financial statements, including any necessary
adjustments.

5. Train Staff: Ensure that accounting personnel are trained in the new
standards and understand their implications for financial reporting.

Challenges in Implementation

While the transition to GASB 96 can enhance financial reporting, it may also
present several challenges:

- Data Management: Collecting and managing data on subscription arrangements
can be complex, especially for entities with numerous contracts.

- Training Requirements: Staff may require extensive training to understand
the new standards and implement them effectively.

- Potential Costs: There may be costs associated with the transition,
including software updates or hiring external consultants for assistance.

The Impact of GASB 96 on Financial Reporting

The implementation of GASB 96 is expected to have a significant impact on the
financial reporting of governmental entities. Understanding these
implications is essential for stakeholders.

Enhanced Financial Statements



With the adoption of GASB 96, financial statements will provide a more
accurate representation of a government's financial position. Key
improvements include:

- Increased Transparency: Stakeholders will gain better insight into the
government’s commitments related to subscription-based IT arrangements.

- Improved Comparability: Standardized reporting will allow for more
straightforward comparisons between different governmental entities.

Long-term Financial Planning

GASB 96 encourages governments to consider the long-term implications of
SBITAs in their financial planning. This includes:

- Budgeting for Future Payments: Governments must factor in subscription
payments into their long-term budgets, ensuring adequate funding for ongoing
technology costs.

- Evaluating IT Strategy: The implementation of GASB 96 may prompt
governments to reassess their IT strategies and consider the cost-
effectiveness of subscription-based services versus traditional procurement
methods.

Conclusion

The GASB 96 Implementation Guide is a pivotal tool for governmental entities
as they navigate the complexities of accounting for subscription-based IT
arrangements. By adhering to the provisions outlined in the guide,
governments can enhance transparency and improve the accuracy of their
financial reporting. While challenges may arise during implementation, the
long-term benefits of standardized reporting and better financial planning
will ultimately contribute to more effective governance and resource
allocation. As technology continues to evolve, adherence to GASB 96 will
ensure that governmental entities remain accountable and transparent in their
financial practices.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is GASB 96?
GASB 96, or the Governmental Accounting Standards Board Statement No. 96,
establishes new accounting and financial reporting requirements for
subscription-based information technology arrangements (SBITAs) for state and
local governments.



When did GASB 96 become effective?
GASB 96 became effective for periods beginning after June 15, 2022, which
means that governments were required to implement it for their fiscal year
2023 financial statements.

What types of arrangements are covered under GASB
96?
GASB 96 applies to subscription-based information technology arrangements,
including software as a service (SaaS), cloud computing services, and other
similar contracts that provide access to software and services over time.

How does GASB 96 impact financial statements?
Under GASB 96, governments must recognize a right-to-use subscription asset
and a corresponding liability for subscription payments, which affects both
the balance sheet and statement of activities by recognizing amortization
expense and interest on the liability.

What is the key difference between GASB 96 and
previous standards?
The key difference between GASB 96 and previous standards is the requirement
to recognize subscription assets and liabilities on the balance sheet, rather
than treating subscription payments as operating expenses in the period
incurred.

What challenges might governments face when
implementing GASB 96?
Governments may face challenges such as identifying all subscription-based
arrangements, determining the appropriate measurement and amortization
methods, and ensuring compliance with the new reporting requirements.

What resources are available to assist with GASB 96
implementation?
Various resources are available, including guidance from the GASB, training
from professional accounting organizations, webinars, and implementation
guides that provide best practices for compliance with GASB 96.
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